

Romanby Primary School Newsletter

Issue 3, October 2022

Sports for Schools



The children had an absolutely AMAZING morning last Wednesday for our Sports for Schools event.

All of the children (and teachers!) put 100% into the fitness circuits and everyone really enjoyed them. The children were extremely lucky to meet Sean Gaffney, listen to his very inspiring story and ask him questions. Thank you so much for sending your sponsorship money in, collectively we raised £1876.00 in sponsorship money. The school will receive a share of the money that you have raised which we can spend on some great new sports equipment. We will keep you posted.

Attendance

At the start of the year we shared some information on the newsletter about the importance of good attendance. At the moment our attendance rate is 97%. We aim for at least 96%. Thank you to everyone for ensuring that their children are in school as much as possible. Having said that we are now seeing more cases of illness, including Covid-19. Please remember not to send children to school if they are unwell.

Tesco Community Grant



Thank you to everyone who has been putting blue tokens in for us over the last few months at the voting station in Tesco. We are eagerly awaiting to hear if we have been successful in receiving any funding for our KS1 outdoor area.

Lost Property

We have a large amount of lost property in school already. Please can you make sure that all your children's belongings are clearly named.

Rights Respecting Ambassadors

One of the first tasks our new ambassadors have done is to come up with new names for our house teams. They had a vote for new house names and decided on trees. Here are the four:

Sycamore

Hawthorn

Oak

Birch

Photographs

A reminder that the photographer will be in school next Tuesday.



Attached is the latest list of items Hambleton Foodshare are in need of.

Diary dates

The online calendar on our school website crashed last week due to a system upgrade. We have updated some of the dates and will complete this shortly.

17th October Y5/6 Tag Rugby at HLC

18th October Parent/Carer - Teacher meetings 19th October Parent/Carer - Teacher meetings

20th October Flu Vaccinations 24th October Half Term week

1st November Y5/6 Play leader training

24th November Y6 at Crucial Crew

Additional High School Open evenings for Year 6:

Northallerton School and Sixth Form College

Thursday 13th October, 2022 – 5:00pm – 7:00pm

Bedale High School

Monday 10th October, 2022 – 4:00pm

Change to menu

Please note that there is a change to the menu on Thursday 13th October:

The menu will be Beef burgers instead of Spaghetti Bolognese.

Please note that this change is only for next week.

Stars of the Week

Every Friday we have a special celebration assembly when staff give out awards that link to our "Secrets of Success". We also use the Marvellous Me app to record Team Points and send home information about the learning activities taking place in each class. Even if you don't have the app at home we can still use it in school to record Team Points etc. but last year 98% of families used this free app with very positive feedback. Details of how to access this app for new starters will come from the office shortly.

Congratulations to the following children who received the "Star of the Week" award in our last two celebration assemblies:

Mrs. Hugill's class	Gigi, Thomas, George, Oliver	
Mrs. Allen's	Aria W, Wren, Zak, Ollie	
Miss. Hillary's class	Flynn, Heather-Grace, Francesca, Riley	
Mrs. Seal's class	Toby, Finnegan, Olivia B, Olivia W	
Mrs. Week's and Mrs. Crocker's class	Isla, Harbour, Hayden, Joshua	
Mrs. Slaney's class	Summer, Chloe, Full Class	
Miss Cable's class	Nathan, Autumn, Seth, Aoife	

Mrs. Holme's class	Shahed, Luke, Olivia L, James	
Mrs. Howe's and Mrs. Cornock's class	James, Hannah, Sebastian, Olivia W	
Mrs. Clarke's class	Lola, Noah, Lily-Rose, Millie	

Team Point Scores

Team	Total this half-term
Blue Sharks	361
Green Geckos	381
Red Dragons	380
Yellow Lions	365

Safeguarding

If you ever have any concerns about the safety or wellbeing of a child at our school, please speak to one of our Safeguarding Leads. Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is Mr Foxwell and the Deputy Safeguarding Lead is Mrs Allen.



RRSA: Article 28 – We have the right to a good quality education.